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CanBoat Bluenose serves all of western Nova Scotia.  

You are encouraged to share this newsletter with anyone that

has an interest in boating.

Find us on Facebook

View this email in your browser

                  

         

Some things to know:

- Our underlying organization remains CPS-ECP but CanBoat is our new brand.

- There was a great deal of research, analysis, testing and surveying of various groups to decide upon our new name, logo

and colours.

- The other changes needed in conjunction with our new brand will happen steadily over the next weeks.

- Once the necessary material is converted to our new brand, we must discard the old material.

- Our current CPS-ECP flag and the current Bluenose burgee are unchanged. 

- Bluenose is still known as a 'Squadron' until further notice.                         
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Our 2024 AGM was held on Friday, May 24th at the Old Fish Factory Restaurant in Lunenburg.  Twenty Bluenose members and guests

attended to enjoy meeting and catching up with other boaters.  The business part of the AGM was quite short and was followed by a

briefing by National Marketing Chair, Bruce Kelley about our new brand.  Attendees also enjoyed good appetizers, dinners and drinks

served up by pleasant staffers.

Click Here for:  AGM 2024 Minutes

AGM 2024 Reports:  Click on the ones you want:

Commander

Finance

Education

Marketing

Membership

RVCC

Environment

Communications

 

SailGP Event:  Report

The Atlantic Squadrons of CanBoat hosted a Meet & Greet at the Pint Public House on Argyle Street in Halifax on the first day of SailGP

races.  Our own Commander, Laura Webber, was the main driver behind this event which attracted CanBoat members from all over

Atlantic Canada.  All Atlantic Squadrons chipped in some funds to ensure a successful event on a most exciting day on the Halifax

waterfront.

Commander Laura was able to make one SailGP waterfront reserve ticket (courtesy of Bluenose Squadron) available to the first

Bluenose Member that emailed her on the evening of June 1st.  We are happy to report that long-time Bluenose Member, Robert

Bearne, was able to claim that ticket.

 

Commander's Corner

Bluenose members and fellow boaters.

 

 

I want to let you know how proud I am of

our own Bluenose Squadron. Our national

entity asked for us to begin promoting the

new brand in a big way, and soon. With

special help from Fredericton and Shediac

Squadrons we were able to pull off the

first big splash. Not literally, it was darn

chilly out there!

 

 

Bob Rutherford got a local provider to

transform our new logo into embroidery.

Her name is Reta Milheron, of

Bridgewater Sewing Centre. We received

the first batch in the country and they look

great. Soon we will all be able to buy

branded clothing from

CanBoat/NautiSavoir, but not yet. Thanks

Bob.

 

 

Bill Towndrow and Bruce Kelley

collaborated to get various items barely on

the market to our door in time for our first

joint Atlantic event. This included a new

‘flag', purchased by CanBoat Bluenose,

which you will see in the photos.

 

 

The Binnacle and CanBoat Atlantic

donated door prizes. The Pint Public

House provided space for free. Attendees

paid for their own meals and drinks.

 

 

For those not willing to brave the wind and

rain the large TVs proved up to the task of

keeping us entertained. We had stiff

competition for our own hoots of

encouragement from a crowd of avid

soccer fans whose enthusiasm was

impressive!

 

 

Many people did not feel comfortable

braving the traffic downtown. It was worth

it for those of us who got the thrill of

seeing the Canadian boat perform live. It

was also great to have time for more than

superficial conversations with our fellow

members and some younger boaters who

live in our area.

 

 

Kudos and thanks!

 

 

I hope to see even more of you next time

around.

 

 

Laura Webber

 

 

                                                                      

                                                             

Bluenose Squadron Executive (Bridge) Contacts:

Laura Webber

Commander

cdr-bluenose@cps-ecp.org

902-627-2778

Dan White

Financial Officer

Executive Officer

Instructor

whitedan@hotmail.com

902-472-2102

Bob Rutherford

Education Officer

Instructor

seo-bluenose@cps-ecp.org

902-440-0312

William Towndrow

Assistant Education Officer

williamtowndrow@gmail.com

902-521-2452

Jim McMillan

District Membership Officer

Bluenose Membership Officer

jamesivormcmillan@gmail.com

902-599-2807

Bruce Kelley

National Marketing & Public Relations Officer

Bluenose Marketing & Public Relations Officer

natmarketingcomm-chair@cps-ecp.org

902-483-1092

Marcel Simard

Environment Officer

RVCC Officer

Instructor

jrm.simard@gmail.com

902-790-6464

Chris Borgal

Bridge Officer at Large

Social Events

borgal.christopher@icloud.com

416-524-7410

Jim Peerless

Secretary

Communications & Admin Officer

jimpeerless9@gmail.com

902-679-0560

 

CanBoat Course Calendar
 

At all times, there are self-study courses online for the Pleasure Craft Operating Card and Maritime Radio Certification for anyone

who requires an operating card or a certificate to operate their VHF Radio (and that means anyone who has one or who reaches

for the microphone). 

 

Courses will pick up again in the Fall semester as the active boating season draws to a close.  Meanwhile, if you are looking for or

thinking about a course, please get in touch with me (see below).  If I know what you want, I can set up a course for it, or else I

can point you in the right direction to satisfy your needs.  Courses that are available across the country can be found on the

Course Calendar or at boatingcourses.ca.  So have a great summer out on the water.  See you in the Fall.

 

Bob Rutherford, Squadron Educational Officer, 

902-440-0312, seo-bluenose@cps-ecp.org

 

 

Trailering: Go boating where you want with a trailer boat rig

Photo: Genesis Canada

This article is taken from the May 16th issue of Reader's Choice Monthly of Canadian Boating OnBoard magazine.

By Andrew McDonald

Social media is an interesting place. Ranging from entertainment to how-to videos, there’s a little something for everyone. Boating-

specific Instagram pages that celebrate ‘boat-fails’ are wildly popular. Instagram pages like The Qualified Captain (@thequalifiedcaptain)

boast millions of followers, with content focused on failures, rather than on education. Not surprisingly, things going awry at the launch

ramp are featured regularly.

There are probably experts who know the exact statistics, but in broad strokes: People engaging in boating is on the rise. The vast

majority of new boaters don’t have significant previous experience, and many people entering boating have discovered it on their own,

without friends or family to guide them in acquiring skills or technique. It’s no surprise that boat-fails abound.

There is a recognized need to add to the toolbox of tips and techniques to make things like trailering, launching and recovering at any

launch ramp safe and easy.

CLICK Here to read the whole story

 

 

And now for something completely different:

The above photo taken from an etching of Horseshoe Cove, which is on display and for

sale at the Secord Gallery in Halifax

Mysterious Settlement Death on the La Have

MARITIME MYSTERIES by Roland H. Sherwood

 

Here, for your spring reading pleasure, is a link to a fascinating story and history,

circa 1765, of an abandoned settlement in a small cove on the La Have River.  The

river is popular with boaters of all types.  The subject cove is seven miles (11 km)

upriver from the ocean: 

As you might expect there are ghost stories related to this place.

Click HERE to go to the Story

 

 

Why is a Ship a She?

You’ve heard the old tongue-in-cheek explanation of why a ship is called a She, it starts with a “great deal of bustle about her”; and

there is a derivation (or two, or three) thereof that might be a bit more on the naughty (not nautically) side.  As much fun as the unknown

authors created with those verses, perhaps they miss the point all together.  

One of my fond memories of being at sea was working off the Nova Scotian coast on the great circle course between New York and

Europe.  Trans-Atlantic shipping would silently pass us by, the fishing fleets would go about their task of scooping up as much fish as

their bellies would hold and so everything was as expected.  But occasionally, a faster moving target would appear at extreme radar

range and within a few minutes, you would recognize Queen Elizabeth 2 on her transatlantic crossing.  As far as man-made objects go,

I can’t think of a more graceful visual than watching her pass.  On occasion I would hail her, so she knew what we were doing, just to be

clear that we were towing, and her response was always instant, professional and friendly.  But the interesting observation was the

fishing fleet that, despite their inherent right of way and normal seeming disregard of all others, would part and provide a clear path

through the fleet.  At least that was what appeared on the radar.

So why is a ship a She?  And why are our boats also referred to in the feminine?  It’s not just the grace of QE2, after all there are some

ships perhaps best described as a scow that are still ‘She’.  Is it the protective goddess concept, seeking a protective deity?  Do we

attach an emotion that might be described as caring, as a mother would be?  Or is it just a way we deal with the quirks of our man-made

object, recognizing them as a partner of sorts in our adventure on the water and recognizing that it is truly a partnership?  Traditionally

crews were male and many years ago, comprised a good many younger boys.  Perhaps it was simply, a temporary transference from

our women – wives, mothers or lovers ashore, a substitute for our forced separation. 

Almost exclusively, women are chosen to christen ships, perhaps that just reinforces the point.   

Apparently, Lloyds Register of Shipping now calls ships ‘It’.

Phooey! 

Bill Towndrow

 

 

Canada's Safe Boating Guide:

 

The above photo shows the sailing dory, Priority, in the Halifax Harbour.

 

 

The Story of a Sailing Dory.

One of our readers, Mr. David Prior, tells us of an amazing discovery about a rugged little sailing

dory named Priority, that he had built over 50 years ago and then sailed to Newfoundland and

area.  David lost track of Priority but recently learned that a man named Harold Wright had sailed

the craft to Victoria Island (north of the Northwest Passage), hauled her out on the beach and

stayed there for many years. David was able to verify that it was his former build when he saw

the big custom fore-hatch, which was unique to the vessel. David says "I was wondering how I

would ever find out the story. Mr Wright made an incredible trip. PRIORITY was well set up for it;

it had a Scandinavian wood stove and was tough as nails."

The photo following shows Priority resting on the Victoria Island beach in 2008.

         Putting LAT/LONG Coordinates into Google Earth

This information is repeated from our last newsletter for your convenience.

Thanks to our Bluenose Member, Tom Gill, for this information on how to input the latitude

and longitude information into Google Earth.  The way that coordinates are presented in

such things as NOTMARs does not work in the Google Search feature.  Here is a little

video that describes very nicely how to do that.  Basically, you take the coordinates that

you have acquired and put them into the Google Earth search window without any of the

symbols but with the spaces still there.  See this video for the full explanation:

 

                                            

 

NOTMARS
 

Recent NOTMARS affecting our area

Here is a recent patch that shows changes to the northwest end of Halifax Harbour.  It is, of course, designed to be downloaded from

the monthly NOTMAR update and then cut and pasted to your paper charts.   Electronic databases would include this as long as you

update your electronic databases to the latest version.

Editor's note:  NOTMARS are Notices to Mariners.
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Our Member Roster
 

 

Hello Fellow Bluenose Members

Welcome to Summer 2024

We hover around 55-60 active members in the Bluenose Squadron.  We all share a

passion for our vessels and adore our time on the water.  I know you take note of other

vessels and often wonder her details.   We think it is fun to share details of our vessels with

each other.  Therefore, for those interested, I continue to compile our vessel details and

share them with our fellow Bluenose members.  The current roster of our boats can be

viewed at this LINK.

If you prefer not to share any of your vessel details, then simply let me know in a brief e-

message.

If you would like to share and be part of this notion, please e-mail the following details

about your vessel to me @ jamesivormcmillan@gmail.com:

 

Your Name

Boat Name

Power, sail, row, paddle, etc.

Home Port (or close to where she resides during ‘the season’)

Type

Length

Hull colour

MMSI number

Also, to make this even more enjoyable (and convenient), please attach a picture of your

vessel to your submission.  I will compile all this information and share with your fellow

Bluenose members.  Thank you for being part of Bluenose.

BTW:  I have included a picture of my wee vessel above.

Best,

--Jim McMillan

Squadron Membership Officer

jamesivormcmillan@gmail.com

 

 

 

 

 

QUIZ

   

So, you are going to buy a trailer for that newly acquired boat of yours.  Question:  Is a trailer considered to be a motor vehicle?  

For the answer please find the little ship's wheel near the end of this newsletter.

 

Above:  Halifax SailGP Race. Photo courtesy of Chris Borgal

As CanBoat Bluenose Members, what can we do to help the Squadron to function?  

We can each recommend CanBoat Bluenose courses

to any new boaters that we encounter!  

 

 

 

Towing Signals

 

Wishing You an Enjoyable Boating Season!
 

 
               

Above:  Cardinal Buoys.  They are quiet compared to Backstreet Boys and can't hold a candle to Alter

Boys.  

Below:  Bluenose II at anchor.  Photo by John Smith and Laura Webber.   

 

Above is our Bluenose Squadron burgee!  Looks great, doesn't it?!  If you want one please contact

Financial Officer, Dan White.  The price is currently $20 which is a tiny bit more than they cost to produce. 

Dan White

 

   

 

     

   

Next Newsletters?
 

The next Bluenose Squadron Newsletters being planned for October 2024 (Fall), December 2024 (Seasons Greetings), February

2025 (Winter), April 2025 (Spring) and June 2025 (Summer).

- Jim Peerless, Secretary & Communications

jimpeerless9@gmail.com

 

Quick Links

Annual Notices to Mariners

Aqua Map - 25% discount on bundles

Atlantic Used Oil Management

Bluenose Boat Roster

Bluenose Microsite

Bluenose Newsletters

Bluenose Officer Contacts

Boating Courses

Boating Safety - Discover Boating

Marine Weather - Atlantic

MICA Island Use Guidelines

Navionics

Predictwind

Quick Course Reference

Safe Boating Guide - Transport Canada

Sail Plan - Transport Canada

Scotian Shores Cleanup

Shore Cleanup

Weather to Boat

Windy

 

   The answer to our quiz this time:  

Yes, your boat trailer is considered to be a motor vehicle.  See page 10 of Canada's Safe Boating

Guide.   We suggest that you check your provincial motor vehicle regs for trailering.
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